
















PUBLIC COMMENT PROVIDED BY EMAIL 
 

C. PUBLIC HEARINGS 
 

Item C-2 
 
SUBMISSION FROM:  Joanna Balsamo-lilien 
 
From: Joanna Balsamo-Lilien <jlilien@fcni.org>  
Sent: Tuesday, December 8, 2020 2:40 PM 
To: City Clerk <cityclerk@atascadero.org> 
Subject: 12/8 City Council Meeting Agenda Item C.2. Public Comment 
 
Good Afternoon,  
Please see the attached Public Comment from Family Care Network regarding tonight's agenda item C.2. 
2021 Community Development Block Grant Draft Recommendations. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
--  

 

JOANNA BALSAMO-LILIEN 

Property Management Specialist 
Phone | (805) 503-6268 

Mobile | (805) 270-9386 

Email | jlilien@fcni.org 

    

 

 

 
This e-mail, and any files transmitted with it, are intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain 
confidential, protected, and/or privileged material. Any review, re-transmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in 
reliance upon this information by persons or entities other than the intended recipient, is prohibited. If you received this in error, please 
contact the sender and delete the material from any computer. 
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SUBMISSION FROM:  Janna Nichols 
From: Janna Nichols <janna.nichols@5chc.org>  
Sent: Tuesday, December 8, 2020 3:18 PM 
To: City Clerk <cityclerk@atascadero.org> 
Subject: AGENDA ITEM C-2: 2021 COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT  

 
Honorable Mayor and Council Members, 
 
I want to thank you for your consideration of our request as part of your CDBG 
considerations, under item C-2.  I am unable to be with you this evening due to a prior 
work commitment.  As such, I would like to offer this written comment regarding our 
request. 
 
5Cities Homeless Coalition began its work with a focus of serving south county, as such 
we have 5Cities in our name.  That said, as our agency has grown over the last 11 years, 
we have worked to provide a breadth of services without duplication of our 
partners.  5CHC has strengthened its housing program to provide deposit and 
rental assistance (with supportive services) countywide for those who are 
homeless and facing homelessness.  Working with our community partners, 5CHC 
receives referrals from throughout the county to assist those who are in need of deposit 
assistance or are striving to prevent eviction and needing rental support. Most of this 
financial assistance for deposit and rent is funded through CDBG and Emergency 
Solutions Grants.  This year, in addition to the CDBG funds we normally receive from 
the County, and some Cities, we have decided to apply to each jurisdiction that we serve, 
including the City of Atascadero.  Thus far for this grant request, we have received 
recommendations for funding from the County and City of Paso Robles, so there is no 
concern of meeting the minimum $8,000 threshold mentioned in the staff report. 
 
Our request before you this evening focuses on providing emergency subsistence 
assistance (rent) for those who are at risk of losing their housing, and for deposit 
assistance to help those who are homeless to obtain housing.   We couple the direct 
financial assistance with case planning, budget and financial coaching, and other 
supportive services.  Through 10 months of this year, we have helped 3 homeless 
households from Atascadero to move into housing, and 1 with eviction prevention 
assistance; spending a total of $4,300 in direct financial assistance (apart from case 
management and other agency expenses).  Most eviction prevention assistance has 
been limited this year, due to the eviction moratorium; however, these numbers are 
expected to grow in the coming months once the moratorium is lifted in January. And 
while there will be some CARES act funding available, not all families will qualify due to 
the COVID- related restrictions. 
 
We appreciate your staff's work in preparing this report, and thank you for your 
consideration of our request.  Should you have questions, or want to learn more of our 
programs, please contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Janna Nichols 
Executive Director 
5Cities Homeless Coalition 
(805) 574-1638 Office 
(805) 471-7404 Cell 


	Text2: 
December 8, 2020



Atascadero City Council Members,

RE: CDBG Request for Funding to Rehabilitate Family Care Network Housing for Homeless Families 

As we are all aware, there is a substantial and well-documented housing shortage across California, and homelessness is increasing. San Luis Obispo County’s desirable central coast location and college community make the housing crisis more acute, leaving fewer units available and pushing up prices. Stable Housing is essential to ensuring that a household has the opportunity to think beyond meeting their most basic needs, and thus the time and energy to focus on building skills and resources needed to maintain a family and secure their futures. 

Family Care Network has been providing housing for the homeless for over 17 years, having expanded our programs as affordable housing has become scarcer in our area and homelessness has increased. Our Housing and Support Services division currently provides supported transitional housing options for families and youth who are aging out of the foster care system, who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness, both in properties we own--comprised of a total of 35 individual units--and by providing assistance on the open market. In the last Fiscal Year we were able to house 114 families and 83 Transitional Age Youth, all of whom were homeless or at risk of becoming homeless. Each year the agency as a whole serves over 250 youth and families, with an overall success rate of 90%. Our success rate is based on real, life-changing results, such as: homeless families or those at-risk, being moved to safe and stable housing; children and youth being reunited with family; and youth successfully transitioning to independent living. 

We are requesting funding from the City of Atascadero in order to enhance our ability to ensure that the vital housing that we are able to offer is maintained in good condition. Because it is such a limited and essential resource, it is imperative that Family Care’s transitional housing properties provide quality living environments that allows our clients the freedom to work on gaining the skills that will lead them to independence. Furthermore, it is essential that the units incur minimal costs, ensuring that funds are not diverted away from direct services to maintenance and repairs, and that the units are sustainable for the long-term.

We recognize there are many competing goals and demands on the City, which the City Council has the difficult job of addressing, and we thank you for considering our request.  




Joanna Balsamo-lilien
Property Management Specialist


